TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 12th May 2014
Meeting started 7.15pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Adrian Foulkes 
Councillor Karen Plumb


Councillor Chris Taylor

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Ruth Crompton, Councillor Beverley Robinson
Also Present

PC Nigel Keates, Aaron (new Special Constable)

Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 7th April 2014 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Hartley
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hartley declared an interest in the planning applications 13/14/0139P
Police Matters/CCllr White
PC Keates advised that there were 7 fewer crimes in April compared to April 2013.  3 of the crimes were break-ins on vehicles on Wycoller car park.  As it is getting to summer, there was a discussion of how the figures could be reduced with the introduction of some further crime measures at Wycoller.  This will be discussed again.  PC Keates introduced Aaron who is the new special Constable for the area.  They have already been out and about showing the area.  
There was a vehicle crime on Coal Pit Lane, and someone has been arrested for this who came from Oswaldtwistle.  

PC Keates has managed to get the caravan moved from the side of the Millennium garden, but it has only been moved to the side of the terraced row.

PC Keates has advised that the police have done joint patrols and put the tin man out to hopefully stop people from speeding.  There has been a neighbourhood watch group set up on Boulsworth Drive and they will receive the Rural Watch updates.  Cllr Hartley would like to see the outcomes from what they hear on Rural Watch, but PC Keates advised that this is often quite difficult as the area Police do not always receive these updates.

PC Keates advised that he has some half sized metal goals that are available if anyone wants them.  They are not the moveable sort, the need to be fixed into place.  Cllr Steven Wilcock to see if Trawden School want these for their field.
PC Keates feels that, now Mrs Clarke is returning to her Deputy Head post, she has been very helpful and made every effort to engage as many outside groups as possible, it would be worthwhile to thank her in some way.  Cllr Steven Wilcock feels this is a good idea and be discussed at the next meeting.
Cllr Foulkes asked PC Keates to look at parking across from the Chinese outside the houses.  There seems to be cars parked a long way past the junction marking and sticking out into the road.

Cllr Reyner asked for an update on the goat shed occupant on Rock Lane.  PC Keates spoke to him the other day, and he has advised that he could be moving on very soon.  He has now blocked the bridal path, but hopefully the caravan will shortly be moved.

PC Keates left the meeting at 7.35pm
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Cllr Plumb advised that the area at the top of Chelsea needs attention.  Adele to ask Granville to do this ASAP.
Cllr Robinson has some compost from Will-a-moor for the planters

Cllr Reyner asked about the planted area at the bottom of White Lee Avenue.  The island is a mess and needs attention.  He has had a go at tidying it up, but there are some bushes in it that are very deep rooted.  Cllr Hodgson will bring a machine that will be able to pull these roots out.  
Adele raised the issue of the bushes in front of the War Memorial.  They are growing too high and some of the names of the fallen are being covered.  Adele to speak to Arthur about this and see if it an be moved.

Cllr Robinson asked whether the certificate from the last North West in Bloom should be placed in the pub, or whether it would be more beneficial for it to go up in the Community Centre.  It was decided that it should go up in the community Centre.
04/2014
Community Centre

The group have now been set up as a chartiable organisation and there were almost 100 people who turned up at the meeting.  10 trustees volunteered, and there are 40-50 people who have volunteered to be on the committee.  Cllr Steven Wilcock advised that Colin Blackburn has been brilliant in the advice he has given to the new committee so far.  Pendle Borough Council are to do an asset transfer to the committee and they will own the centre, the footpath around it, and the grass up the right hand side of the building.  This committee needs to be set up as a separate entity from the Parish council.  They will not pay business rates, and there has already been one group who have offered the profits of a retirement party towards the new committee as a boost.  All funding streams are being looked into and the potential for the success of the centre is looking good.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the meeting last month clashed with a personal appointment, and there is no meeting this month due to Purdah.
 
Allotments
Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes have been talking to people to rent the allotments and some people have agreed to give up their allotment or some of it if it was very large.  Cllr plumb wondered whether it would be an incentive to new tenants if the Parish Council was to hire a skip for them to use for a big tidy up.  10 new allotments have been created so far, and Cllr Foulkes has looked at allotment information and 100 sq.m is ample for an allotment.  
Cllr Foulkes asked Adele to send a letter to Graham Lampkin a letter asking him to tidy up his allotment as there is a lot of debris on it.  If he doesn’t clear it by 12th June, it will be cleared and he will be sent an invoice.

A letter also needs to be sent to Richard Darby about splitting his allotment.  He needs to sign and return part of the letter agreeing to the split and advise whether he would require the left or right hand side.

A letter needs to be sent to Heather Dawson as her house is currently up for sale and she is planning on keeping the area and letting the new people of the house use it.  She will be advised that, once a tenant moves out of the Parish, their allotment will come back to the Parish Council for them to re-distribute.  Any full months of rent will be returned to her at this time.

Leaflets
If the Parish Council agree to fund locks and anti theft devices in conjunction with the Police, a leaflet will be devised to state something like 'supplied by Trawden Forest Parish Council in association with Lancashire Constabulary'.  This will considered further when the Police are available to talk their bid for funding through at the meeting.
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Cllr Hartley feels that a memorial to Raymond Clough should be done on the Parish Stones as he spent a lot of his own time and money on this project.  Adele to contact people and ask if they are able to assist in this but engraving ‘In memory of Raymond Clough September 2013’ on them.  They are located on Mire Ridge, Cotton Tree, at the Laneshaw Bridge road end near to the Rec and on level lane.
Parish Matters

Cllr Hartley would like to see a hydro scheme set up and run by the village to make enough electricity for the village.
Cllr Foulkes has received a query from a neighbour who is concerned that the will not have anywhere to store their green bin once the new £25/year subscription comes in.  Adele to ask Cllr White when these will be collected and ensure that fines will not be given for those who leave their bins out.

Planning Applications

13/14/0149P – Erection of a single split level bungalow with integral garage at land to side if 1 Hall Road, Trawden.  Notes were made that the Councillors would like to see this built in stone so it is in-keeping with the terraced row.

13/14/0139P – Formation of ménage 40 x 20m and erect 1.4m high timber fence at 3 The Old Barn, Alderhurst End Farm, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  No objections, other neighbours already been allowed to build

13/14/0160P – Demolish existing conservatory and erect single storey extension to 15 White Lee Avenue.  No objections, precedence has already been set with the neighbours.

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Information received about the Elections

Newsletter from the Royal Horticultural Society received

Notice of alteration to the register of electors

05/2014
Advice received that the North West in Bloom judging will take place on 8th July

Advice received the £3.33 interest has been paid for the savings account

Advice received that £11341 for the grant and precept has been paid into the account

Renewal of insurance £434.58.  Letter received from Zurich asking if they can quote.  Quote received for £244.76 if we tie into their offer for 3 years.

Lancashire Local Access Forum is wishing to progress a project called Lancashire's Lost Ways in response to the Countryside and Rights of Way Act 2000 (CROW). The Act proposes:That all unrecorded footpaths and bridleways cannot be recorded on the Definitive Map and Statement after the 1 January 2026.

E-mail received about the Sustainable Communities Act

Questionnaire received about the ownership of Spid devices.  Completed and returned

Development management Committee on 28th April

Consultation on the proposal by Lancashire County Council to operate a Permit Scheme for Road and Street Activities

Finance
Cheque number 1065 for £268.48 was issued to Adele Waddington for April salary
Cheque number 1066 for £26.80 was issued to HMRC tax
Cheque number 1067 for £63.38 was issued to Adele Waddington for April expenses
Cheque number 1068 for £64.50 was not issued to Pendle Borough Council for room hire until it is clarified about where the money will go to

Cheque number 1069 for £287.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for November, March and April hours

Cheque number 1070 for £90.24 was issued to JRB for Dog Gloves

Cheque number 1071 for £6244.76 was issued to Zurich for the annual Insurance

Meeting closed 9.20pm
Next meeting 2nd June, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
June – 2nd
July – 7th
August – No meeting
September – 1st
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
06/2014
